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Scituate — 

To the Editor:

On May 20, more than 180 people gathered at the Scituate Country Club in support of the Scituate Community of Resources for Special Education Foundation.

Only six months ago, Tracy Johnston, a parent of a Scituate Public Schools student, became concerned with the implications of budget restrictions and appropriate service delivery within her schools. After a fair amount of thought and consideration, she proposed to the school district administration her desire to develop a nonprofit foundation. Its mission was to raise resource funds for special needs students within the Scituate Public Schools. Through a number of fundraising activities, this foundation would provide monetary grants to teachers, administrators and associated committees for supplemental educational resources, which are currently outside the school budget.

With the blessing of Mr. Mason and the School Committee, Tracy deftly navigated her way through the somewhat daunting process of applying for nonprofit status, networking with parents and PTOs, enlisting the help of a number of key community figures and... Well, the rest is history, as Tracy, in conjunction with Marynell Henry and supportive families, friends and school staff, raised more than $20,000 in just their first fundraising venture. Their Herculean efforts will directly benefit Scituate students.

On behalf of Scituate's Special Education staff, students and families, I extend our gratitude and support for such a worthwhile venture.

Nancy Verseckes
Director of Special Education

Scituate Public Schools

